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21 August 2023             C170153 

 

 
Tēnā koe
 
 
Thank you for your email of 30 June 2023 to the Department of Corrections – Ara Poutama 
Aotearoa, requesting information about Corrections purchasing flowers and bottled water. 
Your request has been considered under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA). 
 
You requested: 
 

We request the following information: 
• Total expenditure on bottled water in 2022: 

o Please provide the total amount spent on bottled water, including the cost 
of procurement, delivery and any other associated expense. 

• Total expenditure on bottled water from January 2023 up to and including June 
2023. 

 
Corrections officers do an incredibly difficult and challenging job and come to work every 
day to keep New Zealanders safe. As an organisation, our role is to support the safety and 
wellbeing of our staff. It’s important to invest in the areas that will make a real difference to 
them and their ability to keep safe and do their job properly, while always being conscious 
of delivering value for money for taxpayers. 
  
In recent years, summers have become increasingly hot with new regional temperature 
records being set in several regions across the country. It’s no secret that prisons can be 
volatile, with over 75 percent of prisoners being convicted for the use violence at some 
point in their lives.  
  
The heat, combined with a number of other factors, there is the potential for increased 
prisoner tension and aggression, and the real risk that a staff member or prisoner would be 
seriously hurt. We have a duty of care to prisoners and staff, and are legislatively obliged to 
operate prisons that are safe for everyone. 
  
To mitigate the situation, we took a number of steps, including: 
  








